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Happy New Year to All. 

My New Year started with the announcement of my first grandchild on January 1st. My 

daughter, Robin, gave birth to a very healthy baby girl, Kathryn Lori Nolan. Mother, 

Baby and Father are doing fine. I look forward to seeing them on February 5.. 

I always anticipate the New Year. It gives a chance to finish what we couldn’t complete 

in the last year. It also means new challenges, unknown to us right now. I wish you all the 

best for the New Year. 

- Set up safety cones by Overleaf and Earthworks for the Peace Hike. 

- Vacation rental inspection on Cedar Street. 

- Attend Council Work session. 

- Call property owner on Comb’s Circle regarding V.R inspection. 

- Attend the City Council meeting. 

- Research vacation rentals that need re-inspection after the five year limit. 

- Respond to the City Planner’s email regarding two complaints on Ocean View Drive. -

A Tort Claim was filed against me over a vacation rental issue on Marine Drive.

- Attend the State of the City meeting. 

- Talked to City Planner regarding the complaints. 

- Tagged a white Mazda parked on Pontiac Street by the Ladies Club. A young woman 
was in the vehicle. She said she was out of gas and the battery was dead. I told her I 
would go home and get some gas and try to jump-start her car. We were able to get the 
car started. I gave her $20.00 and suggested she try and make it to Newport and get in 
touch with My Sister’s Place. They could probably board her for a couple of days. She 
has been parked there for a week or so. She drove off. 

- Did a vacation rental inspection on Ocean View Drive. 

- Did a vacation rental inspection on Comb’s Circle. 
Respectfully Submitted 
Donald W. Niskanen 
Code Enforcement Officer 



 


